Dear Mrs Smith

RE: Planning Application 14/00860/OUT - Manor Farm, Gretton

Thank you for extending the deadline for Gretton Parish Council to respond to the above planning application. The Council felt it was important to hold a public meeting to discuss the application.

A public meeting was held on 23rd October and was well attended. Numerous concerns were raised by Members of the Public and the Council considered all comments before voting on a decision.

The Council unanimously voted to object to the current application, due to the following reasons;

Type of housing - The Council appreciates the quality of the housing that is proposed. However, it was felt that smaller houses would better suit the needs of the village. The Council recently undertook a Parish Survey and the results concluded that more affordable (but not necessarily social) housing was needed to allow the families of current residents to be able to buy in the village or even for older residents to downsize but still stay in the village. It was therefore felt that a proposal for five very large houses was not appropriate for the current needs of the village.

Traffic/speeding - Gretton has an on-going problem with speeding vehicles through the village and the Council is concerned that proposed changes to the property’s boundary line to facilitate improved visibility on exiting the site could have the undesirable impact of increasing traffic speeds through the village by lengthening the sight-line along the road. If the application is permitted the Council requests that a clause is stipulated requiring the applicant to fund and implement speed reduction measures for the village in the form of a chicane or other appropriate measure which would be acceptable to Gloucestershire County Highways.

Flooding - Properties close to the to proposed development have suffered from internal flooding in the past. The Council believes that the current proposal which includes raising the level of the road at the entry point in order to prevent excess water flowing down into the site would only exacerbate the problem for these properties. Any application must ensure that surface water flooding is not increased for other residents and the Borough Council’s Engineers should be consulted and their expert knowledge taken into account.
Furthermore, the Council also noted concerns expressed by residents that development of the site may set a precedent in change of use for the land and pave the way for further development in the adjoining field to the North East of the site. Concern was expressed that the proposed site plan shows a large strip of land between plots 3 and 4 which is being retained by the applicant and could therefore be used to facilitate future access to this North Easterly field in the future. In addition, the planned site would also appear to be the first multi-unit backfill development in Gretton and it was strongly felt that this would create an unwanted precedent for future such developments throughout the village.
Yours sincerely,

Mark Hutchings

Chairman

Gretton Parish Council
